
 

 

February 14, 2025​
​
GABRIELE BENSON​
PINEWOOD SPRINGS WD - PWSID CO0135610​
183 CREE CT​
LYONS CO  80540 

RESCIND OF TIER 1 BOTTLE WATER ADVISORY  

Dear GABRIELE BENSON: 

The Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment-Water Quality Control Division (the 

“Department”) issued a “Bottle Water Advisory” for the PINEWOOD SPRINGS WD (the “Supplier”) on 

January 30, 2025 due to the presence of manganese above the EPA’s short-term Health Advisory 

Levels of 0.3 mg/L for infants under six-months of age. 

 
Since the “Bottle Water Advisory” was issued, the Department has received the following information 

from the Supplier: 
  

○​ The Supplier flushed the system and took two sets of manganese samples at five locations.  
○​ The Supplier provided a description of the situation and flushing. 
○​ Confirmation that all samples taken on February 11, 2025 were below the 0.3 mg/L Health 

Advisory Level for infants.  
  
Based upon the actions taken by the supplier, the “Bottle Water Advisory'' is hereby rescinded. 

Effective date of this action is February 14, 2025.  The affected customers should be notified of the 

lifting of the “Bottle Water Advisory.” Public notice of the lifting of the “Bottle Water Advisory'' 

should include contact information for the water system and should be provided in a similar manner 

to which the initial advisory was issued. A template can be created at wqcdcompliance.com/pn 

under “Problem Corrected”.  

 
Please note, rescindment of the “Bottle Water Advisory” does not constitute compliance with public 

notification requirements. If not already completed, the Supplier must submit the certificate of 

delivery and copy of the original public notice to fulfill the regulatory public notification 

requirements for the “Bottle Water Advisory”.  
 
If you have any further questions, please contact me at 303-692-3318 or via email at 

bryan.pilson@state.co.us. 

Sincerely, 

Bryan Pilson 

 

 

http://wqcdcompliance.com/pn
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